

## OEO Developer Meeting #62

### Pads:

- Notes from last meeting: <https://etherpad.wikimedia.org/p/oeo-dev-61>
- Pad to this meeting: <https://etherpad.wikimedia.org/p/oeo-dev-62>
- Pad for next meeting: <https://etherpad.wikimedia.org/p/oeo-dev-63>

### Date:

### Participants:

- Moderator: Christoph
- Main reporter: Christian
- Next meeting organiser: to be determined (today's attendee's will be on vacation)
- Developers with affiliation:
  - Christoph (RLI)
  - Carsten (DLR)
  - Mirjam (OvGU)
  - Christian (RLI)
  - Nele (OvGU)

### Preparation:

- Read last protocol: <https://github.com/OpenEnergyPlatform/ontology/wiki/OEO-developer-meetings>
- Check issues for next release:  
<https://github.com/OpenEnergyPlatform/ontology/milestones>
- Load software (GitHub, git, Protégé)

<https://meet.jit.si/Datenzentrum>

### Agenda:

*Announcement*

*Organisational*

- Template - Example Topic [Name]
  - <https://github.com/OpenEnergyPlatform/ontology/wiki/oeo-dev-meeting-etherpad-template>
  - Note and comment
- Upgrade to latest protégé version 5.6.1 ?
  - Feedback:
    - RLI (CH) ✓

- DLR (CHK) ✓
- OvGU ✓
- Öko ✓
- **decision: move to 5.6.1**
  - <https://github.com/OpenEnergyPlatform/ontology/issues/1621>
- Oeo-meeting in Stuttgart blocked for 11.+12.09.
  - set topics and agenda and decide, if 1 or 2 days
    - Beginn: Mo 12h
    - Ende: Di ~16h
    - DLR needs a rough agenda and participants lists soon, to organize coffee, water and cookies.
    - Agenda
      - pro stuff
        - restructure modules
        - composed module
      - General issues
        - Transfer/Transformations and technologies
        - geo-begriffe (+CH via web)
        - modell-Begriffe
        - mapping metadata-oeo
        - Schärfung der domain
      - Teilnehmer:
        - Mirjam
        - Lukas
        - Christoph
        - Eugenio
        - Carsten
        - (Nele)
- Community outreach & OEO-info
  - Contact to University Bremen
    - 15 Institute incls with ~2PM ontology dev
  - Buffalo people
    - Lukas & Mirjam initial contact
  - M.Sc requests to join dev
  - Fraunhofer interested
  - oeo-info lists mailman - Nutzer:innen-Verteiler

- oeo-info@lists.rl-institut.de
  - To subscribe you can send an email with 'subscribe' in the subject to oeo-info-join@lists.rl-institut.de
- 
- Check the open PR: <https://github.com/OpenEnergyPlatform/ontology/pulls>
  - simplify process to add new users
    - wait until LH and LE have discussed this
  - add reasoning
    - MS takes a look and asks MG as well

### *Release*

- new release cycle: 1st of mar, may, july, oct, dec
- **next release on August 1st** will be the last release before the new release cycle starts
  - 1.16.0 - 1st August release 13:00 with Protege 5.5.0
  - 1.16.1 - 2nd release with Protege 5.6.1 - Attempt to release on same day
  - release team beide releases - ja ?
    - CM +MS + NK
    - 2023-08-01 13Uhr
  - After release 1.16.0, the idea during the last dev-meeting was to upgrade protégé and release directly afterwards to 1.16.1

### *OEO Classes*

- Template - Ontology Workspace (use for joint development) [NAME]
  - Add issue link
  - Collect related terms
  - Create an aristotelian definition
  - Find axioms

### *OEKG*

### *Other Topics*

#### **Collection of Tasks:**

- Add something @A